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On February 28, 2021, Dr. Bryan Shone became the Deputy 
Director of Program Analysis and Evaluation (PAE) within the 
Deputy Chief of Staff (DCS) G-8, Headquarters Department of the 
Army (HQDA).  

As the Deputy Director of PAE, Dr. Shone supports the 
development of the Army’s Program Objective Memorandum 
(POM), and defense of the Army’s POM during Program and 
Budget Review (PBR). 

Dr. Shone’s professional experience covers the breadth of DoD’s 
Planning, Programming, Budgeting, and Execution (PPBE) 
process. He analyzed, developed, and integrated programmatic 
plans across the Future Years Defense Program (FYDP) to 

improve the alignment of both funding and manpower in support of strategic defense priorities. 

Dr. Shone became a member of the Senior Executive Service (SES) when he was appointed to 
the Director for Policy and Resources and Chief Financial Officer for the Office of the Chief 
Information Officer (OCIO)/DCS G-6. Previously, Dr. Shone served as the lead Operations 
Research Analyst for cyberspace activities in the C4 and Information Programs Division, Office 
of Cost Assessment and Program Evaluation (CAPE), Office of the Secretary of Defense 
(OSD). Prior to that assignment, Dr. Shone served as the Senior Special Assistant to the 
Director of CAPE and as an Operations Research Analyst for the Economic and Manpower 
Analysis Division in CAPE. 

Dr. Shone has a Bachelor of Arts in Economics from Salisbury University, a Master of Arts in 
Economics from the University of Tennessee, and a PhD in Economics from the University of 
Tennessee.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


